Dated : 2nd August, 2015

The Registry of Supreme Court of India takes a serious objection to
the distorted news item reported by Electronic and Print Media that a
Deputy Registrar of Supreme Court (Dr. Anup Surendranath) has resigned
in protest of the execution of Yakub Memon or order of the Apex Court
against stay of his execution. This is not only incorrect but highly
misleading. In fact, a faculty from National Law University (Dr. Anup
Surendranath) who was working on short-term assignment on deputation
in Supreme Court as Deputy Registrar(Research) has been repatriated to
his parent Institution w.e.f. 31-7-2015 on his own request as he wanted
to pursue his interest in research projects in which he is involved in. The

position can be verified from his letter dated 31-7-2015 which is enclosed.

In order to dispel any misgivings created due to distorted news
item, the Electronic and Print Media may immediately present the correct

facts before the Public.
[VSR Avadhatii]

Secretary General



registrar

Supreme Court of India
Tilak Marg

New Delhi 110001

31% July 2015
SUBJECT: Resignation from the post of Deputy Registrar (Research)
Dear Sir,

[ wish to hereby inform you that I am resigning from the post of Deputy Registrar (Research). I
would like to return to my parent institution (National Law University, Delhi) to pursue my
research interests and other projects I am involved in.

[ have already discussed this matter with the Hon’ble Chief Justice of India. I thank you and the
Supreme Court of India for this wonderful opportunity over the last one year. It has provided me
the opportunity to understand the Supreme Court much better and I will be forever grateful for
that.

Thanking you

Yours sincerely,

- #

e

- .
(Dr. Anup Surendranath)
Deputy Registrar (Research)
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